
 

   SPRING TERM ENDS ON THURSDAY 1ST APRIL 2021 
SUMMER TERM BEGINS ON MONDAY 19TH APRIL 2021 (STAGGERED START TIMES WILL CONTINUE) 

In this issue:  Welcome/Year 3 Science/Charity Work/EYFS Role-Play/Year 4 Mini-beast Hunt/ABQM Pupil Meeting/Coffee Mornings/Attendance/Key Dates  

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
A big thank you to all parents who are supporting children 
to arrive at school on time each morning. This has a        
positive impact on confidence, engagement in learning and 
progress. Top tips shared by parents to help children take 
responsibility for good time keeping include getting your 
child their own alarm clock, having a morning timetable and 
preparing things needed for the next day the night before. 
 
On the back of this newsletter we have given the dates and 
themes of Summer Term coffee morning sessions for     
parents. We have again chosen themes based both on your 
feedback and those that will support when helping learning 
from home. These sessions will continue to be shared with 
you weekly via text message link. 
 
Our parent comment box is located in the main office and 
we welcome suggestions and ideas from our school      
community. If there is something you would like us to     
consider, please fill in the parent comment slip                
and post it in the box!  
 
We are keen that all children have the opportunity to take 
part in weekly PE lessons and are also wearing the correct 
uniform for this. We have deliberately chosen a cheap and 
easy option for this with plain black shorts or jogging                
bottoms (no logos please) and a plain white t shirt. If you 
are not sure which day is the PE day please check the year 
group newsletters on the website or ask the class teacher.  
 
Spring Term ends on Thursday 1st April (EYFS 1:50pm, 
KS1 1:55pm, KS2 2:00pm). We will be setting holiday 
homework projects including research projects for the     
topics classes will be studying in the first half of the summer 
term. Please encourage children to explore the themes they 
will be learning about and, of course, continue to encourage 
them to read, write and count everyday. When children are 
using the internet, either through phones, games or on a 
computer or tablet please make sure that you monitor and 
observe that this is being done safely. Whilst the internet is 
a wonderful resource it also holds risks to children. There 
are some very useful  resources for parents about how to 
protect children from online dangers at 
www.thinkuknow.co.uk.  
 

Enjoy a safe and happy Easter break. 

YEAR 3 SCIENCE 

 HIGHLIGHTS 

Mr Stephen O’Brien 
 Headteacher 

Friday 26th March 2021 

This half term EYFS are 
reading a variety of  
traditional tales. The  
adults in Reception have 
turned their role play  
area into a cottage so 
that the children can  
pretend to be Goldilocks 
and the three bears. It 
looks like the children 
have enjoyed taking on 
the roles of different 
characters from  
traditional tales! 

Ms Rachel Davie 
 Executive Headteacher 

This half term Year 3 are 
learning about magnets. 
The children used  
magnets to test if  
different materials in their  
classroom were magnetic 
or not. The children found 
that magnets attract (or 
pull) objects which  
contain iron such as  
paper clips, scissors and 
nails. They do not attract 
paper as it does not  
contain iron.  

EYFS ROLE-PLAY 

Last Friday children 
dressed up as super  
heroes or in red to raise 
money for Comic Relief. 
We had a fantastic turn 
out from children and 
staff and managed to 
raise a fabulous £248! 
Comic Relief is a British 
charity which was set up 
in 1985 with the mission 
of ending poverty in the 
UK and around the 
world.   

CHARITY WORK  
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Spring Term 2021 

 

Staff Training Day:  

Monday 4th January  

Children’s Start Date:  

Tuesday 5th January  

Work & Enterprise Week: Week 

beginning 18th  

January  

Half Term Holiday:  

Monday 15th February  – Friday 19th 

February  

Children’s Start Date:  

Monday 22nd February  

End of Term Finish Date: Thursday 

1st April at 2pm 

 

Summer Term 2021 

 

Children’s Start Date:  

Monday 19th April 2021 

Families’ Week:  

Starts Monday 26th April 2021 

Bank Holiday:  

Monday 3rd May 2021 

Half Term Holiday:  

Monday 31 May 2021 – Friday 4 June 

2021 

Children Start Date:  

Monday 7th June 2021 

Staff Training Day:  

Friday 25th June 2021 

Keeping Healthy Week (including 

sports day):  

Starts Monday 28th June 2021 

Parents Evening:  

Thursday 8th July 2021 

End of Term Finish Date:  

Thursday 22nd July at 2pm 

Staff Training Day: Friday 23rd July 

2021 

 
Southwold Primary School  

Detmold Road London  E5 9NL   
 

Tel: 020 8806 5201    
 

Adminsouthwold@vs.hackney.sch.uk 
 

 
 

 

 Key Dates COFFEE MORNINGS  

We have a range of coffee morning themes planned across the Summer Term and 
these will be available via video link. We hope that you will find these a useful        
connection to learning until we are able to meet again face to face.  

This half term Year 4 are learning about animals and 
their habitats within Science. The children made  
predictions about where they thought they would find 
the most mini-beasts around the school environment. 
Before going on a hunt they discussed the different  
features that a mini-beast's habitat might have as this 
would influence their predictions.  

ATTENDANCE 

Coming to school everyday and on time makes a real difference to progress in                  
learning. Whole school attendance for last week was 96% 

Well done to Eagle and Starling Classes the weekly winners with 100% 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

YEAR 4 MINI-BEAST HUNT 

Date Focus 

Friday 23rd April PSHCE: Celebrating diversity through our PSHCE             
curriculum  

Friday 7th May Literacy: Strategies to help your child learn and apply 
their spellings including handwriting 

Friday 21st May ICT: How to support your child with home learning using 
Google Classroom 

Friday 11th June Reading: How to support your child to develop their                   
comprehension skills 

Friday 25th June Keeping Healthy: Find out how to provide a well-balanced 
diet at home and for packed lunches 

Friday 9th July Maths: Strategies to support your child with their       
timestables 

Friday 23rd July Summer Holiday activities: Things to do at home and in 
the local area to prepare your child for the new school year 

Last week our Anti-Bullying Quality Mark (ABQM) pupil 
group met. The group is made up of representatives 
from a cross section of pupil voice groups including 
school councillors and digital leaders. The children  
reflected on recent events such as ‘Safer Internet Day’ 
and ‘Children’s Mental Health Week’, discussing what 
went well and what would have made them even better.  

ABQM PUPIL MEETING 


